MINUTES OF THE LUPSET HEALTH CENTRE PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP HELD ON TUESDAY 8TH MARCH 2015, AT 13:45
Present: 
Chairman, Acting Secretary, 9 members of the PPG
Apologies: 

4 members of the PPG
	Item
	Description
	Action

	1.1

	Welcome and thanks from chairman.
 
	

	2

2.1
	Minutes and Matters Arising

The PPG agreed that the minutes were an accurate record. Chairman has agreed to arrange a visit to St. Georges for the admin and reception team during protected learning time. Chairman has also arranged for Horbury Road Pharmacy to come to the next PPG meeting. He is also going to continue contacting Boots to ask them to attend any future meetings.

	Chairman to arrange visit and continue to contact Boots.

	3

3.1
	Friends and Family Test 
FFT responses from patients (including kiosk responses)
During February, we received 6 responses from patients. 2 said they ‘were extremely likely’ to recommend the surgery to friends and family, 2 were ‘likely’ and the other 2 were ‘extremely unlikely’. Some of the negative comments were due to patients being unable to book in with a specific GP or their named GP. Chairman stressed that the process of assigning a named GP is nominal and they can see anyone. The PPG suggested this to be included in the newsletter.


	Include named GP in newsletter

	4

4.1

4.2

4.3

4.4

4.5

4.6

4.7

4.8


	Update on On-Going Work Strands

Care Navigations – Healthcare Champions (patient involvement)
After discussion, the PPG decided they no longer want to go into the waiting room and advertise the tablets and West Wakefield website as the majority of patients are already aware of care navigation.
Patient Newsletter (review Spring edition)

The PPG agreed it would be useful to include newsletter online as well as having paper copies.
Healthwatch Young People’s GP Access Report Update

As neither school has responded to any contact from the surgery, we are going to await further details from the new government initiative “Wakefield Premium Contract” which airs young children’s opinions on health care.

CQC Inspection – review outlying areas (tel, appts, waiting time) – update

The PPG commented that there is now an increased wait time due to there being only one receptionist on the front desk. Chairman advised he will speak with the admin and reception team to ensure they are ensuring the number of staff on reception meets patient demand.

Waiting room activity / involvement

There is no updates on the waiting room activity

Waiting room refurbishment

Overnight on the 8th March, the waiting room will be re-floored with the new clean hardwearing flooring. The chairs in the waiting room are due to be replaced on 20th March.

The PPG recommended clearer signposting to ask young patients to not put their feet on the chairs. They have also asked that we remove the large tree.
Practice Pharmacist Change

Sadly our previous pharmacist has been offered another job with a longer contract and has left the surgery. She will be replaced with a new male pharmacist. The vanguard has funded the practice pharmacist for 2 years.
Entries in Wakefield Express Community

The PPG suggested that the entries in the Wakefield Express are a positive DNA update, monthly updates of when the surgery will be closed for training, updates on drop-in-clinics, and when the season newsletter is available. 

	Secretary to put online when finished

Chairman to speak with office staff

Chairman to add clearer signposting to the waiting room regarding standing on furniture

Chairman to send entries over to Wakefield Express

	5
5.1

	New Work Strands / Patient Driven Initiative 

Cancellation of appts
As we want to encourage patients to cancel appointments rather than DNA, the PPG suggested including the ways how to cancel appointments in the newsletter.

DNAs

Rather than the message that the surgery calling board is currently showing, the PPG suggested changing the message to be more of a positive message and re-enforce the fact of how many appointments were actually attended. They suggested to help patients who DNA appointments regularly by writing to them ways of cancelling appointments.

	Include ways to cancel in newsletter
Chairman and secretary to run a search and contact patients who DNA on a regular basis


	6
6.1
6.2
	Patient Suggestions 

One patient suggestion was a positive feedback on a patient’s recent appointment, saying they were happy with the service the GP provided.
Another patient suggestion was a complaint regarding the lighting in the men’s toilets as the blue light is quite dull. Chairman is going to look into ways to make the bathroom brighter, the blue light is used for the safety of both staff and patients.


	Chairman to look into lighting

	7
7.1
7.2


	News from the Practice / Network / CCG / DH

Second Health Pod

There is now a second Health Pod which will be going out into the community, this one is a different shape and offers a private room for its visitors.
Staff updates
Sadly one of our new receptions has left their role at the surgery during their probationary period.


	

	8
8.1

	Charity Update

As we have recently donated to CAP Care, the charity book money will need to be built up again. Currently it stands at £150. The PPG queried the amount of books being sold by the charity book sale as the money to be donated doesn’t appear to be building up as quickly as previously
	

	9

	News from Patient Network Group 

There is no recent news from the Patient Network Group. The next Patient Network Group meeting is 9th March.

	

	10
10.1
10.2

10.3

10.4

10.5

10.6

10.7

10.8
	AOB

The PPG asked about chemists doing in house medication reviews, as the patients say it can be frustrating having a review there and having to have another at the surgery with either the practice pharmacist or GP. Chairman advised he would speak with the chemists to see what information they gather and how we can use this to save patient and GP time.
There will be changes made to ‘System Online’ which will allow patients to view their records online. The senior partners will be deciding what can be viewed, whether it is a detailed or summarised version and it will go live on 31st March. The PPG’s opinion overall was this not being a good idea.
The PPG suggested the surgery have better sign posting due to some patients coming into the surgery and eating, even though it is not permitted for health and safety reasons.

West Yorkshire Fire Service is starting a new scheme called “Sloppy Slippers”, where old, potentially unsafe slippers are replaced by new ones.
On the 21st April, St Georges will be holding a course discussing the menopause.

Some of the PPG has volunteered to hand out the newsletter in the waiting room, so that we spread the message to as many patients as possible.

Chairman has agreed to look into the amount of online access and increase the number of appointments available to book, especially on a Monday.

Med Opt team


	Chairman to contact local chemists for further information

Chairman to look into signposting

Secretary to contact volunteers when newsletter is ready

	11
11.1
	Date and Time of next Meeting 

 The next meeting will take place on Wednesday 20th April 2016 at 1.45.  Doors open from 1.30 for refreshments.
	


